MINUTES OF THE MEETING

JUVENILE JUSTICE ADVISORY COMMITTEE

Thursday, October 7, 2010
Department of Transportation

Newington, Connecticut

Members Present:
Anthony Salius, Glenda Armstrong, Richard Barton (by written proxy), Fran Carino (for Kevin Kane), Henry Crawford, Ann-Marie DeGraffenreidt (for Susan Hamilton), Tonya Lewis (by written proxy), Seth Mancini (for John Danaher), Patrick Mickens (by written proxy), Peggy Perillie (by written proxy), Christine Rapillo, Norma Schatz (by written proxy)
Members Absent:
Albert Barrueco, Gregg Cogswell, Eileen Daily, Magdamaris Figueroa, Danielle Forko, Janice Giegler, DebraLee Hovey, Christine Keller, Gladys Labas, Catherine LeVasseur, Ebony McDaniel, Jeffrey Mueller, George Oleyer, Julie Penry, Bridget Reilly, Amanda Young

Others Present:
Name
Affiliation

Brian Austin
Criminal Justice Policy and Planning Division, OPM

Valerie LaMotte
Criminal Justice Policy and Planning Division, OPM
Minutes of the September 2, 2010 Meeting (I)

The meeting was called to order at 2:40 p.m.  The Minutes of the September 2, 2010 Meeting were unanimously approved as distributed.
Report of the Subcommittee on Police Training (II)

Ms. Valerie LaMotte, staff for the JJAC, presented the report for the Subcommittee on Police Training.  She distributed the conference brochure for the JJAC’s 16th Annual Statewide Conference for all Connecticut Police Agencies, which will be held on Tuesday, November 23, 2010 from 8:30 a.m. to 3:30 p.m. at the Crowne Plaza Hotel in Cromwell.  The main speaker for this event will be Scott Driscoll from Internet Safety Concepts.  In addition, Joyce Saltman will discuss the value of laughter and Fran Carino will present an update on juvenile law.  Members were encouraged to attend the conference.  Conference materials are now posted on-line with registration at www.civicsfirstct.org. 
Ms. LaMotte also reviewed the proposed Police and Youth Program for 2011/2012 as revised by the Subcommittee on Police Training.  This program would support grants of up to $10,000 to increase or enhance opportunities for youth and police to work together to benefit their community.  The goals of the Police and Youth Program are to promote positive youth development and to increase the numbers of police officers who are experienced and comfortable working and interacting with youth.  Changes from last year include requiring the patrol officers involved in the projects to have attended the “Effective Police Interactions with Youth” training and asking a question in the narrative about how the applicant would apply the information learned in that training to the project.  In addition, the checklist was revised to include items from the program narrative to help applicants address all requirements.
Action on the 2011/2012 Police and Youth Program (III)

The Police and Youth Program was unanimously approved as amended with two small wording changes.  It will be announced at the conference on November 23.
Report of the Subcommittee on Disproportionate Minority Contact (DMC) (IV)

Ms. Valerie LaMotte distributed proposed statutory language approved by the Subcommittee on DMC to limit secure detention of juveniles and to require annual reporting of state juvenile justice agencies on their DMC goals and accomplishments.  Members briefly discussed the role of the JJAC and its DMC study findings that led to these recommendations for state legislative action.  Ms. LaMotte also gave an update about the status of the juvenile justice survey of system practitioners.  E-mails from agency heads encouraging participation in the survey were sent this week from the four state agencies involved—Department of Children and Families, Division of Criminal Justice, Division of Public Defender Services, and Judicial Branch.  The survey itself will be distributed by e-mail on Tuesday, October 12.
Action on Detention Legislative Language to Address DMC (V)

The proposed statutory language on DMC was approved by the JJAC.  Opposed: Fran Carino.
Action on Grant Applications (VI)

The JJAC voted on the action listed below for funding under the Juvenile Accountability Block Grant Program.

Applicant Agency


Project Title


JJAC Action
Department of Children & Families
Identification of DMC

Decision to increase 2007 funding to

$76,171 federal and $8,464 state match.  Abstained: Ann-Marie DeGraffenreidt
Office of the Chief Public Defender 
Juvenile Public Defender
Decision to increase 2007 funding to

Expansion
$114,570 federal and $12,730 state

match and to make a 2008 award of 
$55,094 federal and $6,122 state match.

Abstained: Christine Rapillo

The Consultation Center, Inc.

Reaching for Respect

Decision to make a second year continuation

award of 2008 funds for $163,800 federal and $18,200 state match.

Update on the Connecticut Consortium on School Attendance (VII)

Ms. LaMotte reminded members that the Connecticut Consortium on School Attendance will be holding its 6th annual retreat from 2 p.m. Thursday, December 2 through 2 p.m. Friday, December 3, 2010 at Water’s Edge in Westbrook.  The keynote speaker will be Monte Selby.  Members are invited to attend and the next JJAC meeting will be held during the retreat at 6:00 p.m. on Thursday, December 2.  The 2011/2012 School Attendance Program will be shared at the event and the JJAC will need to act on the final program at the December meeting.  In preparing the draft program, Ms. LaMotte suggested that a strong evaluation component should be incorporated including a mandatory evaluation design with a control group to allow the JJAC to best measure the success of the selected projects.  Members discussed this idea and directed Ms. LaMotte to proceed with the evaluation component.
Other Business (VIII)

Ms. LaMotte reminded members that the JJAC would be meeting seven times rather than 10 times in the upcoming year.  There will be no meetings in November, January or March.  Therefore the next JJAC Business Meeting is scheduled for Thursday, December 2, 2010 at 6:00 p.m. at the Water’s Edge in Westbrook.
The meeting was adjourned at 4:35 p.m.

The minutes were prepared by Valerie LaMotte.[image: image1.png]
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